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The United States Government, working in conjunction with the Government of
Pakistan, has secured the release of the Boyle-Coleman family from captivity
in Pakistan.

In 2012, U.S. citizen Caitlan Coleman and Canadian citizen Joshua Boyle were
taken hostage by the Haqqani network. Their three children were subsequently
born in captivity. Today they are safe and secure.

I applaud the innumerable lines of effort from across the U.S. Government.
I’m particularly proud of Ambassador Hale and his Mission Islamabad team for
their engagement with Pakistan. These efforts reflect the best of what
America can accomplish.

The United States also expresses our deep gratitude to the Government of
Pakistan and the Pakistani Army for their cooperation. President Trump’s new
South Asia strategy recognizes the important role Pakistan needs to play to
bring stability and ultimately peace to the region. The United States is
hopeful that Pakistan’s actions will further a U.S.-Pakistan relationship
marked by growing commitments to counterterrorism operations and stronger
ties in all other respects.
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